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Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Box 938, 5102-50th Avenue, Yellowknife, NT XIA 2N7

From: Vern Christensen (867) 766-7074
Phone: (867) 766-7055
Date: March 10, 2004 Pages: 2 including this page
To: DIAND Minister Andy Mitchell (613) 991-2147
Lorne Tricoteaux- 669-2703
lan McGregor (o) 9<s 4o
Re: New Shoshoni Ventures (EA-03-004) —
Correction to Report of EA
NOTES:
Please see the attached page, containing three corrections to the Report of Environmental
Assessment and Reasons for Decision on the New Shoshoni Ventures Preliminary Diamond
Exploration in Drybones Bay.
Sirjic/jiiy,
e
Vern Christensen, Executive Director
This transmission may contain information that is confidential ad privileged. It is intended solely for the use of the addressee and is protected by
legislation. If you have received this fax transmission in error, please call (867) 7667050 (collect) and destroy any pages received. Thank you.
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Correction : Report of Environmental Assessment and Reasons for
Decision on the New Shoshoni Ventures Preliminary Diamond Exploration in
Drybones Bay

The Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board regrets the following
errors in the above Report of Environmental Assessment, released on February 10t
2004. '

The errors are set out below. The Review Board will issue a revised version of the
Report to the Minister of INAC and will place a corrected version of the Report on the
Board’s web site.

The following errors should be noted and corrected in the report:

1. On page 48, first full paragraph beginning with the words “ Given the Review
Board'’s findings...”, the following sentence should be deleted from the
paragraph:

“Should this report not be accepted by the Minister, the Review Board
reserves the right to consult of suitable mitigation for impacts to
archaeological and historic sites.”

2. On page 52, fourth full paragraph beginning with the words “Given the Review
Board’s findings...”, the following sentence should be deleted from the
paragraph:

“Should this report not be accepted by the Minister, the Review Board
reserves the right to consult on suitable mitigation for impacts to
archaeological and historic sites.”

3. On page 61, there was an omission from the text of suggestion 3. The full text
of the suggestion should read as follows:

S3. INAC should consider establishing a prospecting permit
approach pursuant to section 29 of the Canada Mining
Regulations for this area in order to provide Aboriginal
communities concerned about the Wool and Drybones Bay
areas the opportunity to provide input into staking areas and
to aveid conflict over land use.
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Vern Christensen
Executive Director
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